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0ÈÏÔÏȡ ,ÌÏÙÄ !ÓÈÔÏÎ 

Ȱ(Ï× ÇÏÏÄ ÁÎÄ ÐÌÅÁÓÁÎÔ ÉÔ ÉÓ ×ÈÅÎ 'ÏÄȭÓ 

ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÌÉÖÅ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÎ ÕÎÉÔÙȦȱ 

Psalm 133:1 

 

With the backdrop theme of ΨLƴǘŜƴǝƻƴŀƭ 

5ƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ŀ ²ƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ 5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΩ 78 

Provinces gathered at the Anglican Consulta-

tive Council (ACC-16) meeting in Lusaka, 

Zambia earlier this year. The previous 2012 

conference was held at the Holy Trinity Ca-

thedral, in Auckland, which meant that 

many familiar faces greeted me at various 

airports, transit lounges, and hotel lobbies 

along the way. Hurricane Zena had unfortu-

nately delayed the arrival of our second Pro-

vincial delegate, the Venerable Sepi 

Hala’api’api. What an honour and a blessing 

it was for two women to be representing our 

Province!  

Being with members of the wider Anglican 

¢ƘŜ wŜǾŘ WŀŎȅƴǘƘƛŀ aǳǊǇƘȅ ŀƴŘ ±ŜƴŜǊŀōƭŜ {ŜǇƛǳǘŀ IŀƭŀΩŀǇƛΩŀǇƛΣ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎ ¢Ŝ IŀƘƛ aƛƘƛƴŀǊŜ ƪƛ 

!ƻǘŜŀǊƻŀ ƪƛ bƛǳ ¢ƛǊŜƴƛΣ ƪƛ bƎŀ aƻǳǘŜǊŜ ƻ ¢Ŝ aƻŀƴŀ bǳƛ ŀ YƛǿŀΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƴƎƭƛŎŀƴ 

/ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝǾŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƛƴ [ǳǎŀƪŀΣ ½ŀƳōƛŀΥ у-мф !ǇǊƛƭ нлмс 

 "Ù 2ÅÖÄ *ÁÃÙÎÔÈÉÁ -ÕÒÐÈÙ 

http://www.virtualoceania.net/tonga/photos/culture/tapa/
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faith community was both hum-

bling and exhilarating. Sea-

soned representatives were 

quick to acquaint themselves 

with novices like me which 

helped to settle down any 

remaining nerves. An intro-

duction day followed by an 

evening with the Province of 

Central Africa, at which the 

Vice-President of Zambia 

gave an address, would set 

the scene for ACC-16 in this 

wonderfully warm and inviting 

environment of Zambia. 

A jubilant Eucharist service 

would formally open the confer-

ence, much to the delight of its 

4000 worshippers from throughout 

Africa’s Provinces, and ACC16 members. 

As one of two female priests it was an honour to 

accompany Canada’s Rt Revd Jane Alexander and Austral-

ia’s Rt Revd Dr Sarah McNeill as the only four ordained 

women to process, with 200 or so male bishops and 

priests, in the service.  

Resisting the 

seductive 

beat of the 

African drums 

was too 

great! Pow-

ered by the 

Holy Spirit, I 

broke with 

the sedate 

ranks, made 

my way 

across the 

wide open 

space, to join 

with the 

rhythmic 

dancing, sing-

ing, and 

praise – Central African style! Without delay and in a sur-

prise gesture I was joined by the President of the Repub-

lic of Zambia, Edgar Chagwa Lungu, and the Rt Revd 

James Tengatenga of Malawi who both succumbed to an 

innate urge to dance also! A 

priest told me later, “That was 

the closest I have ever been to 

President Lungu. God sent you 

to dance with him. Zikomo 

Kwambiri, (thank you very 

much)!” The Church times of 

London reported, “The Revd 

Jacynthia Murphy of the An-

glican Church in Aotearoa, 

New Zealand and Polynesia, 

said last week that she had felt 

thrilled and overwhelmed as 

one of only two women clergy 

robed for the outdoor Eucharist 

at the cathedral.” 

A personal proud moment was re-

ported by the Anglican Communion 

News Service (ACNS) who wrote, 

“During the ACC-16 meeting the Revd Ja-

cynthia Murphy of the Anglican Church in Aotea-

roa, New Zealand and Polynesia became the first woman 

to preside at the Eucharist at the Cathedral of the Holy 

Cross. She did so in her own language, Māori. The Church 

of the Province of Central Africa does not ordain wom-

en.” To discover 

that yours truly 

was given this 

great honour was 

extremely hum-

bling. It is to God I 

give the glory! It 

is hoped that the 

Province will con-

sider ordaining 

women in the 

near future. ACNS 

also wrote, “The 

“shock” of wom-

en priests has 

been taken away 

by the number of 

female clergy 

who have visited 

the Province from elsewhere in the Anglican Communion. 

Women priests have stood at the altar and helped, or 

they were part of the worship; and the church is still 

standing and hasn't fallen down!” 

 

¢ƘŜ wŜǾŘ WŀŎȅƴǘƘƛŀ aǳǊǇƘȅ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǿƻƳŀƴ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ŀǘ 

ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ /ǊƻǎǎΣ [ǳǎŀƪŀ 
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Ruth, our biblical study character, would unapologetically 

stir the ACC membership into a boisterous daily work-out 

of robust, diverse, and passionate reflections. Contexts 

from the Rt Revd James Tengatenga, former Bishop of 

Malawi, and the Most Revd Thabo Makgoba, Archbishop 

of Capetown in South Africa, the Rt Revd Michael Lewis, 

Bishop of Cyprus and the Gulf, HG Bishop Angaelos, of 

the Coptic Orthodox Church, laity from Ireland, Zimba-

bwe, and Tanzania would be deeply enriching and at 

times, very challenging. This daily theological exercise 

fitted with the conference theme, ‘Intentional disciple-

ship in a world of difference.’ It is with sadness that our 

new found friend from Zimbawe, Mr Arthur Morris 

Tendayi Mutsonziwa, passed away soon after the conclu-

sion of ACC-16. Arthur was a fine young lawyer making a 

substantial contribution to the church in his role as a Lay 

person. We thank him for his service to his people. “May 

he rest in the presence of your light, o Lord.”  

The much awaited opening address of the Archbishop of 

Canterbury, Justin Welby, included the highlights and rec-

ommendations from the Primates meeting, held earlier 

this year. Anx-

iety ran high 

with some 

and expec-

tancy with 

others, with 

regards to what 

‘consequences’ would follow for The 

Episcopal Church USA (TEC) in relation to 

its recent change of the marriage doc-

trine. The Primate’s Communique reported, “It is our 

unanimous desire to walk together, however given the 

seriousness of these matters we formally acknowledge 

this distance by requiring that for a period of three years 

The Episcopal Church no longer represent us on ecumeni-

cal and interfaith bodies, should not be appointed or 

elected to an internal standing committee and that while 

participating in the internal bodies of the Anglican Com-

munion, they will not take part in decision making on any 

issues pertaining to doctrine or polity.” The Report was 

received without it being categorically clear if the plenary 

agreed or disagreed. A Motion to enact the recommenda-

tions was later withdrawn.   

ACC’s Youth delegates, two of Africa’s finest young wom-

en Ms Ncumisa Ngolwethu Magadla and Ms Louisa Lette-

Mojela (ŀǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜ), superbly articulated their con-

cerns by urging members to talk about Climate Change, 

Youth Representation at all levels, and Gender Based Vio-

lence (GBV). Our own youthful Sepi Hala’api’api, spoke 

confidently into how Climate Change is directly affecting 

many lives throughout Polynesia. Dauntingly, I was asked 

to sit on a panel and offer responses to many pressing 

youth matters. It was not made any easier with Sepi and 

Pihopa Kito looking on.  

ACC-16 and Lusaka will be a memorable highlight of my 

Provincial representative role. Its people, hospitality, col-

our, drums, song, and warmth 

will forever beat in my heart for 

long after its conclusion. This 

one and only meeting for me 

completes the rotational term 

for Tikanga Māori, of which I 

am deeply grateful and 

blessed to have been chosen.     
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 Ȱ) ×ÉÌÌ ÉÎÓÔÒÕÃÔ ÙÏÕ ÁÎÄ ÔÅÁÃÈ ÙÏÕ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÙÏÕ 

ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÇÏȱ 

Psalm 32:8 

 

Imagine a fiery setting sun and beating African drum and 

you might just manage to comprehend what my visit to 

Tanzania was like. Nestled in its heart is the 

town of Kondoa and getting 

there means traversing 

many miles of hot, dusty, 

mostly unsealed, and 

deeply corrugated roads. 

Small goat herds and 

cows were coaxed by 

their loving owners, 

perhaps to water or 

what little grazing 

was on offer. Villag-

ers carrying fire-

wood, or 20 gallon contain-

ers of water, or large sacks of maize, were miles 

from any obvious settlements. This daily routine would 

set the scene for what has been a memorable and hum-

bling mission experience.            

As a guest of the Rt Revd Given Gaula, his wife Lillian and 

family, and Peter and Chris Akester, I offer my deepest 

gratitude for making their home, my home also. Bishop 

Given and I were students together at Te Rau Kahikatea, 

St Johns Theological College in Auckland until his conse-

cration to the Bishop of Kondoa in 2012. Mission and 

ministry in Tanzania was far beyond my initial compre-

hension so it was very moving to witness first-hand 

where Aotearoa’s NZCMS Mis-

sion Partners work, live, 

pray, and play.  

In the centre of this 

busy, diverse, and 

96% Muslim town is 

the Kondoa Anglican 

Bible College where 

only one female student 

is enrolled. The College is the hub of theological educa-

tion and ministry formation for ordinands and existing 

pastors in the Diocese. It was here that I spent time with 

its students and staff. Topics of particular interest were 

human sexuality, women in ministry, marriage, leader-

ship, technology, and support mechanisms. Intrigue 

reigned with regard to my ‘single-childless’ status, which 

is very unusual in Tanzania. One student inquired, “Is 

there something wrong with you, that you are not mar-

ried?” It was a challenge containing my initial amuse-

ment. Another asked about my sexuality and if Aotearoa 

accepted same-sex relationships. Explaining that same-

sex marriage was now legal in Aotearoa mystified them, 

however, the matter of same-sex blessings yet to be de-

bated at General Synod 2016 meant that I was unable to 

offer the ‘yes or no’ answer they were looking for. 

Mother’s Union (MU) is thriving in this part of the world. 

With escalating numbers it is clearly the principal wom-

en’s ministry group in the region. The matriarchal and 

leadership dynamics is a key component to the member-

ship that is immersed in vibrant ministry integrating bibli-

cal studies, choir, counselling, and pastoral care to the 

elderly. Children are an integral part of their ministry that 

is ultimately at the heart of their success, sustainability, 

and growth. 

Younger women tend to focus on child rearing, domestic 

chores, the home and its surrounds. They are particularly 

attentive to harvests and food preparation. In some vil-

lages there is a need to travel many miles to fetch water 

and firewood also as part of their daily routine.      

Spending time speaking with these women, both individ-

ually and in groups, was 

very insightful. 

Asked by Bishop 

to focus discus-

sions on my 

role as a priest 

and women in 

leadership 

sparked much 

interest. The ordina-
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tion of women has not yet 

been realised in Kondoa, 

however, the Bishop is keen 

to be a pioneer for change 

within the Province. The 

women in this region will 

need the full support of their 

husbands and families for 

training and ordination to oc-

cur. This was a direct challenge 

by me to all the men in the Dio-

cese of Kondoa.        

Invited by the Bishop to speak at 

various Diocesan Leadership gath-

erings would unveil many aspira-

tions. Technology is very sparse 

therefore, an iPad and cordless speaker were 

sources of great curiosity at these presentations. 

No matter what age, gender, or status of the par-

ticipants the playback of videos brought on 

screams of delight, a deep shyness, and for some a 

little embarrassment. It was an eye-opener to witness 

how technology, that I have come to take for granted, 

could invoke such an array of emotions.  A clear indica-

tion of the absence of such equipment in Kondoa.  

To simply say that the small villages I have visited were an 

eye-opener would be an understatement. Wherever I 

went there was an overwhelming warmth of hospitality, 

song, praise, prayer, and colour. At times I was joyfully 

moved to tears. To be with Bishop Given amongst his 

own people was hugely inspirational. He graciously Re-

vealed his natural ability to be a loving Shepherd, a caring 

Pastor to the pastors, a motivational leader, and a bold 

innovator. God has gifted Bishop Given with a loving min-

istry that manages to instil faith and hope in a parched 

dry region that suffers with poverty, disease, lack of med-

ical assistance and 

very few schools. Every time I feel the seductive beats of 

those village drums I will reflect back on the time we 

spent with each other remembering that which binds us 

together in God’s pure love.   

A very huge thanks to Te Hui Amorangi o Te Tai Tokerau 

for sending me to our sister Diocese of Kondoa. Sponsor-

ship has helped the Diocese immensely and a renewed 

commitment will help them realise the completion of 

some of their very important projects. I will always re-

member Tanzania and its drums, song, and colour. The 

experience will forever be honoured in my ministry for-

mation and mission. Thanks be to God!  

Ȱ&ÏÒ ×ÈÅÒÅ Ô×Ï ÏÒ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÁÒÅ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÅÄ ÉÎ ÍÙ ÎÁÍÅȟ ) 

ÁÍ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÌÓÏȢȱ 

Matthew 18:20 
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!ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ [ŜƛŬƛŬΣ {ǳƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ Wǳƭȅ нлмс 
 
The Ministry team in the Samoa Archdeaconry was recently 

strengthened and enriched through the ordination of five Dea-

cons to the priesthood. Among them were two women; The 

Revd Saitalia Bourke and Revd Sonja Siainiusami Matalavea-

Hunter. 

 

The ordination took place in the presence of the General Synod 

Standing Committee members meeting in Samoa and was joint-

ly conducted by The Most Revd Dr Winston Halapua of Tikanga 

Polynesia, The Most Revd Philip Richardson of Tikanga Pakeha 

and, The Right Revd Te Kitohi Wiremu Pikaahu of Tikanga Mao-

ri, helping to make this quite an historical event, for a small 

congregation and a single church Archdeaconry. Those or-

dained included three Chief Executive Officers of Government 

entities who were ordained deacons last year during the visit of 

the Archbishop of York, The Most Revd Dr John Sentamu and 

Mrs Margaret Sentamu. 

The Revd Saitalia Bourke has been a Lay Minister for 

many years, a primary school teacher and was mem-

ber of the Ministry Committee of the Diocese of Poly-

nesia for about six years, replacing The Revd Brenda 

Reed Sio, the very first woman to be ordained clergy 

in Apia. 

 

The Revd Sonja Siainiusami Matalavea-Hunter who 

graduated from the Rhema South Pacific Bible 

School, was a Lay Minister for four years and has 

been the Chief Executive Officer(CEO) for the Samoa 

Tourism Authority for eight years. She was ordained 

together with her husband The Revd David Joseph 

Hunter, CEO of the Scientific Research Organization 

of Samoa (SROS). Revd Sonja is presently the Deputy 

Chairperson of the Development Committee of the 

parish and as a member of the Education Board for 

the All Saints School, she was instrumental in acquir-

ing the lease of government school buildings and 

land for the school at a very nominal sum of money 

initially for 20 years. 

The Revd Maiava Iulai Blakelock-Toma is not only the Ombuds-

man but is also the Samoa Commissioner for Human Rights and 

over the last 3 years has been preaching the sermons for 'the 

Break the Silence' Sunday as adapted from material produced 

 

4×Ï 7ÏÍÅÎ ÏÒÄÁÉÎÅÄ ÉÎ 3ÁÍÏÁ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ  
!ÉÇÁ ɉ&ÁÍÉÌÙɊ 5ÒÂÁÎ #ÌÅÒÇÙ 

 "Ù !ÒÃÈÄÅÁÃÏÎ 4ÁÉÍÁÌÅÌÁÇÉ 4ÕÁÔÁÇÁÌÏÁ 

0ÈÏÔÏÓ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÄ ÂÙ 2ÅÖÄ "ÒÅÎÄÁ 2ÅÅÄ 

&Ò 3ÉÏÎÅȟ 2ÅÖÄ 3ÏÎÊÁ -ÁÔÁÌÁÖÅÁ-(ÕÎÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ 2ÅÖÄ 3ÁÉÔÁÌÉÁ "ÏÕÒËÅ ×ÉÔÈ !ÒÃÈÄÅÁÃÏÎ 

4ÁÉ 4ÕÁÔÁÇÁÌÏÁ 

4ÈÅ ǢÖÅ ÎÅ× $ÅÁÃÏÎÓ ÏÒÄÁÉÎÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÍÏÁÎ !ÒÃÈÄÅÁÃÏÎÒÙ 
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by the House of Sarah in Suva.  Revd Maiava has been a very 

strong advocate for Zero Tolerance of Violence in the commu-

nities as promoted by the Diocese of Polynesia.   

The Revd Fuluomanu Henry Stewart Bryce (nephew of the late 

Archbishop Jabez Bryce) is a sports person and coach of the 

National under 20 Rugby team.  He is exercising his ministry in 

the village community of Siumu in the Southern Side of the 

Island. 

Apart from mentoring by the two ordained priests of the Arch-

deaconry and especially under the pastoral care of The Revd 

Moea'iseu Raymond Betham, the deacons received extensive 

training from the Senior Moana Ministry Education Officer, The 

Revd Sione Uluilkepa and The Revd Fereimi Cama.  Archbishop 

Winston gifted each of the newly ordained Deacons with theo-

logical resources including ¢ƘŜ /ƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅΤ ¢ǊǳǘƘ 

{ǇŜŀƪǎ ǘƻ tƻǿŜǊΣ ¢ƘŜ /ƻǳƴǘŜǊŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ bŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ {ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜΤ ǘƘŜ 

DǊŀŎŜ hǳǘǇƻǳǊƛƴƎΣ .ŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ tŜƻǇƭŜ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΤ ¢ƘŜ DƭƻǊȅ ƻŦ 

tǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ DƻŘϥǎ ¢ǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘΤ 

and {ǳǎǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ wŜƴŜǿƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ {ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ and {ǇŀǊπ

ƪƭŜΦ 

The ordination of the Aiga Urban clergy, according to the Arch-

bishop and Diocesan Bishop of Polynesia, was an event to be 

celebrated as a new model of ministry and mission to the wider 

community. He said that it is to enable the whole church to be 

effective to meet the diverse needs of the Parish and the wider 

community. These non-stipendiary clergy will continue to exer-

cise their ministries centred in the worship of the Church of All 

Saints from their homes and work place.  

It is within the concept of the Aiga Urban clergy that, one of the 

newly ordained commented that clergy need to bring God into 

the secular policies of the secular world of the government, the 

communities and work place. 

 

Nai is known to some of us – she is currently the Secretary of 

the AAW of the Diocese of Polynesia and has worked in ministry 

partnership with her husband Reverend Mataiasi Cokanasiga 

for over 13 years. From 1983-2004 she was the National Health 

& Welfare Programme Coordinator for the Fiji Red Cross Society 

based in the Suva Headquarters and from 2005-2009 she was 

the Programme Manager for F.R.I.E.N.D., in Lautoka, from 2012

-2014 she has been a Community Support Facilitator and part-

time Counsellor at the House of Sarah and from 2015 she is the 

Manager and Project Coordinator at the House of Sarah.  Nai is 

a trained social worker and brings both counselling and pastoral 

care skills to the position as well as depth of understanding of 

the issues and dynamics involved in the area of violence against 

women. These skills combined with her understanding of the 

Diocese of Polynesia and knowledge of the AAW makes her a 

strong ad-

vocate to 

lead the 

House of 

Sarah along 

with a team of 

hardworking and  

dedicated women and male advo-

cates in the Diocese of Polynesia. 

Nai has a strong passion on Women and Children’s Ministry and 

loves community work.  One thing she strongly advocates for is 

for women in ministry to share their talents and skills to those 

women who do not have the opportunity to go further in edu-

cation. To support and minister to those who are illiterate and 

are vulnerable in this day and age of technology with comput-

ers/internet, phones etc.   

)ÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ .Å× 4ÉËÁÎÇÁ 0ÁÓÉǢËÁ   

#Ï-#ÏÕÎÃÉÌÌÏÒ ÆÏÒ !73#ȡ 

+ÅÌÅÒÁ .!) #ÏËÁÎÁÓÉÇÁ 

4ÈÅ ÎÅ× $ÅÁÃÏÎÓ ÁÌÏÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ !ÒÃÈÂÉÓÈÏÐÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ 

ÔÈÅ 'ÅÎÅÒÁÌ 3ÙÎÏÄ 3ÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ 



The Centre for Anglican Women’s Studies, commonly known as the !ƴƎƭƛŎŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ was set up 
to serve and to advance the interests and needs of the women of this Church particularly those undertaking 
Theological training.    

The Link Representatives from each Diocese and Hui Amorangi have been chosen for their leadership ability to 
identify, gather, facilitate, resource and encourage women in their educational preparation for ministry whether 
lay or ordained.  It is hoped that the Anglican Women’s Studies Centre can continue to enjoy the support of each 
Diocese and Hui Amorangi in this endeavour.   

The issue of increasing numbers of women in representative positions across the councils and committees of the 
Church is seen as a high priority and the practice of intentional mentoring by those already in national and 
international representative roles is seen as a good way to expose women of this church to fulfill their potential as 
leaders.  

Ensuring that women’s voices and stories are heard now and in the future is also one of our continued aims 
whether it be by traditional methods of publication or using more contemporary technologies like website 
publication.  We remain optimistic that through continued support, the needs of women throughout this Province 
will be valued and recognized. 

The Centre for Anglican Women’s Studies (AWSC) 
Karena de Pont, Administrator 
Email: anglicanwomenstudies@gmail.com  or anglican.wsc@clear.net.nz              
Home Office Phone: + 64 9 422-0102     Cell Phone: 027 631-3083 
General Synod Office Phone: + 64 9 521-4439   ǿǿǿΦŀƴƎƭƛŎŀƴΦƻǊƎΦƴȊ  
Postal: General Synod Office, P O Box 87-188, Meadowbank, Auckland 1742, New Zealand 
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!ÎÇÌÉÃÁÎ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 3ÔÕÄÉÅÓ #ÅÎÔÒÅ $ÉÏÃÅÓÁÎ Ǫ (ÕÉ !ÍÏÒÁÎÇÉ ,ÉÎË 2ÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅÓ 

#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÆÏÒ !ÎÇÌÉÃÁÎ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 3ÔÕÄÉÅÓ ɂ ΤΡΣΨ 
¢LY!bD! th[¸b9{L! - 

¶ Kelera (Nai) Cokanasiga 
 keleranai@yahoo.com 

¶ Revd Evelini Langi 
 evelini_langi@yahoo.com 

¢LY!bD! t!Y9I! 

¶ Revd Ellen Bernstein 
 ellen.m.bernstein@gmail.com 

¶ The Ven Carole Hughes (Convenor) 
 carolesunrise@xtra.co.nz 

¢LY!bD! a!hwL - 

¶ The Ven Mere Wallace 
 mere.wallace@westcoastdhb.org.nz 

¶ Revd Numia Tomoana 
       numia_5@hotmail.com 

5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀƛƪŀǘƻ ϧ ¢ŀǊŀƴŀƪƛ 

¶ The Ven Val Riches 
       vjriches@outlook.com 
5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ ²ŜƭƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ 

¶ Revd  Annette Cater 
     revannette@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ tƻƭȅƴŜǎƛŀ 

¶ Refer to Tikanga Polynesia Councilors  
       (see above) 
 

 

5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ !ǳŎƪƭŀƴŘ  

¶ Revd Nyasha Gumbeze 
 tamarisk1999@yahoo.co.nz  
5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘŎƘǳǊŎƘ  

¶ Revd Jenni Carter 
       jenni.carter@xtra.co.nz  
5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ 5ǳƴŜŘƛƴ 

¶ Jenny Campbell 
       jennycam@xtra.co.nz 
5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ bŜƭǎƻƴ 

¶ Kaye Dyer 
       kaye@mightymessage.com 
5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀƛŀǇǳ 

¶ Revd Rosemary Carey 
       rbcarey.carey@gmail.com 

Iǳƛ !ƳƻǊŀƴƎƛ ƻ ǘŜ ¢ŀƛǊŀǿƘƛǝ 

¶ Ruihana Paenga  
 ruihanapaenga@gmail.com 
Iǳƛ !ƳƻǊŀƴƎƛ ƻ ǘŜ ¢ŀƛ ¢ƻƪŜǊŀǳ 

¶ Revd Jenny Quince 
 quincemail@xtra.co.nz  
Iǳƛ !ƳƻǊŀƴƎƛ ƻ ǘŜ aŀƴŀǿŀ ƻ ǘŜ ²ƘŜƪŜ 

¶ Revd Bettina Maxwell 
       taumau@xtra.co.nz   
Iǳƛ !ƳƻǊŀƴƎƛ ƻ ǘŜ ¦Ǉƻƪƻ ƻ ǘŜ Lƪŀ 

¶ Revd Leonie Joseph 
       raulee04@xtra.co.nz 
Iǳƛ !ƳƻǊŀƴƎƛ ƻ ǘŜ ²ŀƛǇƻǳƴŀƳǳ 

¶ The Ven Mabel Grennell 
 mabel.tekorowai@xtra.co.nz 

95L¢hwL![ 5L{/[!La9wΥ  ¢ƘŜ !ƴƎƭƛŎŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŀōƭƛƴƎ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǾƻƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ  
ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǝǾŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǿƛŘŜƭȅΦ ²Ŝ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ƻŦ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŘƛũŜǊ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀōƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŀƴǘ  ǘƘŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǝǾŜǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƛũŜǊ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀōƭȅΦ Lƴ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ǘƘŜ !²{/ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ  

ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ŜŘƛǘƻǊƛŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭΣ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǾƻƛŎŜǎ ŀǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜΦ 


